
‭Dear LA City Council,‬

‭Since becoming a mother and the current political climate we are in, I see myself becoming‬

‭more interested in engaging with our city officials. After doing some research I decided attending‬

‭Council Meetings would be a great start to my civic engagement. Unfortunately, the language,‬

‭the hate speech, and disruptive behavior has deterred me from participating. I don't have time to‬

‭watch chaos and see people being disrespectful.‬

‭I urge action be taken by the Councilmembers and enforce rules to allow for a space without‬

‭hostility and intimidation. We deserve a space for dialogue and professionalism.‬

‭Sincerely,‬

‭Gladys Ferrero‬

‭5310 Roseland St, Los Angeles, CA 90016‬

‭gferrero@ucdavis.edu‬


